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Colours: roof - mid/dark grey “corrugated iron”
               Exterior - mid grey “weatherboard”

Building pad is cleared and relatively flat (picture attached,
in front of the car is location)

Garage 500mm from 
boundary



 

 

 

 
21st April 2022 
 
Douglas Shire Council 
PO Box 359  
CAIRNS Q 4870 
 
Attention: Building Section 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Re: Proposed shed at Lot 35 / RP 749728 - 4 Seaview Crescent ROCKY POINT 
 
Baker Building Certification has been engaged to assess an application for the construction of a new shed on the 
abovementioned allotment. A preliminary assessment of the proposal has indicated that the shed will be sited 
within the side boundary setbacks (approximately 500mm to the outermost projection).  
 
Siting layout request for: A shed to be sited 500mm at the closest point from the side boundary. This is an 
encroachment of 5.5m into the side boundary setback requirements as required by the environmental 
management zone of the Douglas Shire Planning Scheme.  
 
Applicant: Lachlan McLarty /C Baker Building Certification  
 
The decision on a preliminary approval for the above siting layout request under the performance criteria may 
be given, considering that parts of the shed do not meet the deemed to satisfy provisions of the environmental 
management zone of the Douglas Shire Planning Scheme.  
 
The intent is to site the proposed garage closer to the left side boundary on the allotment while maintaining the 
compliant setback from all other boundaries. Setbacks must be considered against the set criteria mentioned in 
the performance criteria. Consequently, this request is made for approval of such a siting layout. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF PERFORMANCE CRITERIA 
 
PO2 - Buildings and structures are set back 6m to 6 metres from the side and rear boundaries of the site to: 
(a) maintain the natural character of the area, and  
(b) achieve separation from neighbouring buildings and from road frontages. 
 
The proposed shed will not affect the existing natural character of the area as the shed will be densely screened 
from any surrounding view due to the existing vegetation on the side boundary and the proposed colours will 
complement the surrounding area and natural backdrop. The roof will be mid/dark grey “corrugated iron” and 
the exterior - mid grey feature “weatherboard”. 
 
The location of the shed within 500mm of the side boundary is required as this is where the existing driveway 
leads up to the existing dwelling on site, also the building pad in this areas is clear, flat and level, in effect 
requiring minimal excavation and fill.  Once again the shed will still maintain a minimum 50m clear of any 

surrounding allotment dwellings, in effect the intent of the code to achieve separation from neighbouring 
buildings is more than maintained/achieved.  



 

 

 

 

 
 
Recommendation 

 
The proposed generally appears to satisfy the performance criteria of the applicable overlays and the 
environmental management zone code, it could be considered acceptable to approve the request for the 
proposed shed at 4 Seaview Crescent within the side boundary setback requirements.  
 
Should you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact the Officer involved Aaron Sweeney on 
0437127724 or aaron@bakerbuildingcert.com.au 
 
Yours faithfully.  
 
Prepared by Aaron Sweeney A1215391 

 
Baker Building Certification. 

 

Shed in this 

location. 


